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AY2024-2025 Budget and Planning Committee Minutes
Thursday, January 23, 2025
10:00-11:30 AM
BDC 134A-Conference Room 

Present: D. Wu (chair), M. A. Naser (vice chair), L. Bui, R. Dugan, K. Susa, M. Gutierrez de Jesus, A. Grombly, I. Pesco, L. Hernandez, E. Pruitt, J. Rodriguez (ex-officio), M. Danforth (ex-officio; on Zoom) 

Absent: N. Hayes (ex-officio)

1. Call to order
Meeting called to order at 10:06am
2. Approval of Agenda
First: L. Hernandez; Second: A. Grombly. All in favor, Approved. 
3. Approval of Minutes
Meeting Minutes of 11.21.2024 Tabled until completion
4. Introductions / Announcements

1. D. Wu raised issue of “severe” budget cuts at Sonoma State University. Discussion ensued regarding numerous cuts occurring across the CSU. 
a) M. Danforth commented we are relatively in good shape with enrollment compared to many CSUs, we are currently within 5% of target, but we need to keep our eyes on potential enrollment drops.
b) Concerns were raised regarding system-wide costs being on the rise, including those incurred from CA wildfires, and cutting from federal programs such as NIH (A. Grombly).
c) Comments were also made regarding potential rise in costs of tuition for future CSU students (D. Wu), and cuts of “low inventory degrees” from the Chancellor’s Office (M. Danforth).  

2. Issue was raised regarding current status of Immigration issue. A. Grombly suggested we have Dr. Cantrell visit several times this semester, as absenteeism in the fields has drastically increased and concern is that it will also affect absenteeism in classes. 
a) A. Grombly: data needed on enrollment trends across the semester, and relative to other semesters
b) I. Pesco: In some ways we do collect data on undocumented students, through the Dreamer Center, Financial Aid, etc. Students are expressing concern and fear as to whether they should be coming to classes. E. Pruitt: unknown callers to the university have been attempting to get student information/data on scholarships, undocumented students, etc. Discussion ensued, M. Naser: state law allows us to give scholarship money to all students, including those that are undocumented.

3. Provost J. Rodriguez invited by D. Wu to share updates or announcements. Provost J Rodriguez: expressed condolences to those affected by CA wildfires and offered personal reflections. Also expressed thoughts toward students, faculty, and staff concerned with current immigration activity. 
a) Regarding budget, J. Rodriguez mentioned there will be continuing means of communication regarding our budget status. Every day he is spending much of his time on issues concerning the budget. Discussion ensued over many issues regarding operational transparency of the budget. 

5. New Business
1. 2024-2025 #20 New Certificate Proposal: Nursing PG-NEC Certificate
a) Discussion centered on whether program would have sufficient budget resources to run successfully. As part of certificate program three new courses would be added to curriculum. Di Wu: expressed concern whether existing faculty would be sufficient. A. Grombly expressed concern regarding feasibility of low enrollment of program, especially in during a time of budget deficit. M. Danforth mentioned Nursing is an Impacted program, not affected by low enrollment. L. Bui highlighted that certificate proposal indicates that only .5 FTE will be needed to sustain program. D. Wu and A. Grombly suggested we ask for clarification on whether .5 is a new line or if they currently have that line/faculty.     



2. 2024-2025 #22 Proposal for Elevation of a Concentration to Degree- BA in Ethnic Studies
a) M. Gutierrez de Jesus was able to highlight a few aspects of the proposal including survey information on projected enrollments. A Grombly asked what resources would be needed from Library to support elevation. M. Gutierrez de Jesus mentioned information is included on page 17. A. Grombly mentioned that department would be responsible for funding of on-going resources needed from library.  
b) Di Wu: mentioned that he would start drafting a resolution and that he would share our update with J. Deal and the Academic Affairs Committee to submit a joint-resolution. 
c) J. Rodriguez expressed his thoughts on the great importance of the Ethic Studies degree and department to this university and to this region. 
d) M. Danforth expressed the need for the proposal to include a plan for “course rotations” as students progress through the program, meaning which courses would be needed each semester for students to meet the roadmap. M. Danforth was not sure if this is required by Chancellor’s Office, or just a CSUB convention for degree proposals.
 
6. Old Business
1. 2024-2025 18_Revision of RES 232431_FAC and BPC
a) D. Wu: resolution currently on the Senate floor.
b) M. Danforth mentioned first reading was tabled to get to other business

2. 2024-2025 10_Time Blocks
3. 2024-2025 11_Space Utilization
a) D. Wu: was not able to finish resolution last semester, plans on inviting T. Holiwell to meetings this semester to explain data and answer questions. 

4. 2024-2025 08_Faculty Hiring Prioritization-Position Control
a) D. Wu: important to get this resolution out quickly. 
7. Open Forum
a) R. Dugan: Asked whether we should prioritize old business going forward, with the current budget context. D. Wu: mentioned time blocks and space utilization may take some time, but faculty hiring prioritization should happen quickly. A. Grombly suggested we pull and use the old resolutions on this matter.
8. Adjourn D. Wu: adjourned meeting at 11:30am. 
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